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Croydon CC Newsletter – 13 September 2020 

Chairman’s Viewpoint 

Last week’s image critique went well, with a good selection of images for our judge (Jay Charnock) to 

review.  Jay was a star and willingly volunteered to go past the allotted end of the meeting to 

provide her insightful and helpful commentary for all the work submitted. 

We had a short and informal gathering at Shirley Methodist Church this weekend.  A few of us met 

up to receive medals won last season in the DPI competition and collect prints being returned by the 

SLF following the conclusion of its competitions from last season.  It was good to see a few familiar 

faces.  Thanks to Tom for organising the event. 

 

  

Club Matters 

DPI Competition Round 1 – 16 September 2020 

The first of our regular DPI competitions for the season when we welcome Ian Brash back to the club 

to judge our images. 

Centenary Trophy – 23 September 2020 

Unavoidably postponed from last season, we are holding our annual inter-club competition.  The 

format will be different this year as the eight images from each of the competing will all be DPIs.  

Usually it is an equal mix of prints and DPIs but present circumstances mean that will not be 

possible.  The judge will be Stephen Carroll. 

Links for PhotoEntry and Instructions 

https://compent.photoentry.uk/compent/ 

http://croydoncameraclub.org.uk/WebSiteArchive/PhotoEntryGuidance.pdf 

 

Mike Farley 

Chairman 

Croydon Camera Club 
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